
A Message from the Chairman 

 

s I humbly serve as Chairman for the 51st Annual Session. I am 

grateful to God for such a time like this to greet each of you in the 

name of our Lord and Savior, Jesus Christ.  Every church that is a part 

of this National Capital Baptist Convention can exclaim with a unified 

voice that “we are a Convention on the move!” 

We thank God for the outstanding leadership provided to us from our 

President, Rev. Eric D. Barksdale. He has worked extremely hard to see that we continue to support our 

National President, Dr. Julius R. Scruggs and because of that, we as a State Convention are reaping the 

rewards of our Presidents’ hands on the plow.  NCBC is on the forefront both locally and nationally 

working on causes for the Kingdom Building of Jesus Christ throughout the world.   

To those who served on our Planning Committee, I am eternally grateful for all your hard work and 

dedication.  Each of you have provided leadership in your area of expertise and because of that, just look 

at what God has done! 

My prayer is that during this Annual Session, we continue to reaffirm our commitment to God, and to our 

beloved National Capital Baptist Convention of Washington, DC and Vicinity. 

Again, I welcome each of you during this Annual Session! 

Pastor Charles W. McNeill, Jr. 
Vice-President At-Large & 
51st Annual Session Chairman 
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